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Each year, one of this Club’s highlights is the mid-year lunch usually held 
at the GRAND on Cathies Lane.  This year was no exception and the event 
on July 14th was a grand one in every sense of the word.  Below is a cri-
tique of the lunch by Rita Van Geyzel, Secretary of the CWO and Editor 
of its newsletter: 

 

MID YEAR LUNCH OF THE EIGHTY CLUB 
 

I had the privilege of attending the Mid Year Luncheon of the Eighty Club on 
Sunday, 14th July, which was held at “The Grand”.  Even the inclement weather 
did not deter the nearly 500 members and guests from attending. 

After June Isaaks welcomed everyone she introduced the President, Mr Rod-
ney De Kretser who, in his address, spoke of the help given to the welfare 
beneficiaries and also the sponsored children.  He referred particularly to the 
assistance given to young Joshua Muller and the deep gratitude of Joshua’s 
family for this help.  He thanked the Eighty Club members for their continued 
support without which none of this could happen. 

Many couples then took to the floor dancing to the music of  Mr. Sam de Silva 
and then it was time for lunch which was  preceded by Grace said by Mrs. Syl-
via Ephraums.  The delicious lunch, which was prepared by the de Silva family 
(Zodiac), was enjoyed by all with quite a few guests helping themselves to sec-
onds. 

After lunch, it was back to dancing - enlivened with a baila session.  The after-
noon quickly flew by and, all too soon, it was time for the raffle but just be-
fore that, we were entertained by June with an impromptu beautiful  rendition 
of the Vera Lynn song “You’ll Never Know”. 

The raffle, which was a fitting end to the afternoon, followed.  The smiling 
faces of the lucky winners reflected their appreciation of the prizes, some of 
which consisted of hampers and baskets of fresh fruit. 

A big thank you to the President and the Organising Committee for making this 
an enjoyable day. 

God Bless the Eighty Club and its work. 

 

Rita Van Geyzel 

  

 



   
 
 
 
 

 

 

	

	
 
This AGM signifies the end of my fifth year as President of this great organisation.  I take this opportunity to highlight 
the major changes that have transpired this past year. 
 
We have increased the number of Less Fortunate People we support in Sri Lanka to 215.  We have also increased 
the monthly stipend to Rupees 3000 per month; we also pay a Spouse allowance of Rs 1000 and a Family 
Allowance of Rs 1000.  In addition, a Christmas Bonus of Rs 2000 and a Mid-year Bonus of Rs 3000 was also paid. 
This has only been made possible due to the continued support of all our members, friends and benefactors who 
not only attend our regular functions but make very generous donations throughout the year. 
 
Your support and encouragement is greatly appreciated and is the inspiration for all on our committee to keep 
pressing on. The majority of our Committee members have been serving in this capacity for over 10 years. 
 
I take this opportunity to say a Sincere Thank You to you all. 
 
The emergency fund has helped numerous needy people to meet unforeseen hospital and medical costs. Thanks to 
the generosity of our members we have also been able to assist young Joshua Muller and his Grandmother in 
making their lives a little easier. 
 
I would like us to remember those members who have passed away.  Bequests to our Club by families of those who 
have passed away are very welcome and go a long way in helping to meet future obligations. Thank you to all these 
families who remembered the less fortunate during their hour of sadness. 
 
As usual our regular lunches and the annual dance were very well supported and I thank the patrons of these 
functions and the caterers who contribute in no small measure by providing not only very tasty and sumptuous 
meals but at a very reasonable cost. 
 
Melanie and Mazhar Rauf are the caterers who so graciously present such tasty lunches for us to enjoy all 
throughout the year. Thank you very much not only for your culinary delights but also your very reasonable prices. 
 
What can I say about our biggest benefactor, the de Silva family?  Words cannot convey my feelings to adequately 
acclaim your kindness and generosity. You have now donated in excess of $ 83,000.  I am certain that the Good 
Lord has reserved a special place in his Kingdom.  Thank you too for agreeing to donate another function on the 6th 
of July 2014.  Marie and I are truly proud to be called your friends.  Please remember this great family in your 
prayers. 
 
Our Christmas Dance will once again be held at The Grand on Cathies Lane on the 14th of December. Please 
continue to support this function which is the jewel in the crown as far as our functions are concerned. Please book 
early to avoid disappointment. 
 
Each and every donation we receive, no matter how small are greatly appreciated. Coin collections, donations 
included with your annual subscriptions, bequests from families of members who have passed away during the year 
and from anniversaries and birthday celebrations all are very gratefully accepted.  At the risk of being repetitious 
Thank you all once again from all at the Eighty Club and your Less Fortunate friends in Sri Lanka. 
 
Throughout the year we receive numerous anonymous donations; I also extend my sincere thanks to all of you. 
 
Thank you to Rachel and Miles Williamsz who so willingly give of their time to prepare the floor plans for our 
lunches. 
 
The success of an organization can be judged by the results achieved. The success of our Club is only achieved 
through the hard work and dedication of our Management and Fund Raising committees who work so tirelessly to 
ensure our success. 
 
	



	
	
	 	
	
	
Our membership continues to grow and this is largely due to the efforts of June Isaaks our Membership Secretary 
and M C at all our lunches. Thank you June, your efforts are greatly appreciated by me. 
 
Darryl Isaaks, my friend and colleague, not only produces the newsletter that so many of you look forward to reading 
but also is our Welfare Beneficiaries Co-ordinator.  He performs these duties in spite of having to undergo Dialysis 
thrice weekly and having had a number of other medical issues. Keep punching mate and Thank you.  
 
To Anthea Muller and her colleagues at the Dutch Burgher Union, your continued support of our projects is greatly 
appreciated.  Our objective of helping the Less Fortunate would not be achieved without your assistance. Thank you 
from all the members of the Eighty Club.  
 
Etienne your efforts in attending to the many requests and daily enquires from, not only the Welfare Beneficiaries 
but also the Sponsored Children and their families, deserves special mention and a special Thanks to you. Thank 
you Mohan for your work in administering of the funds and I wish you well in your new venture. 
 
With the increased number of Welfare Beneficiaries and Sponsored Children the Treasurer’s workload continues to 
grow. Tony Scarnivel, our tireless Treasurer, ensures that payments to these people are met and that sufficient 
funds are generated to meet these obligations. Unfortunately not many of us appreciate the extra effort and stress 
placed on Tony each time we increase the number of beneficiaries and sponsored children.  A very big Thank you 
from me personally mate. 
 
Tony Scarnivel and Earle Ferdinand, together with their good wives Arlene and Shireen, are coordinators of our 
Christmas Dance and have, for a number of years, run a very successful function. This is a very time consuming 
task, thanks to the four of you for your untiring efforts. 
 
The Student Sponsorship scheme continues to prosper and grow under the tutelage of Trevor Collette, Thanks 
Trevor for your friendship, help and advice throughout the year. The number of children sponsored in Colombo and 
Batticaloa has increased to 195.  Prompt payment of sponsorship payments is appreciated as these children 
depend on these funds to keep their education going. 
 
Esther and Melville Knower have very graciously agreed to help Tony and Trevor with a number of very onerous 
administrative tasks, a special Thank you from me.  Your efforts in encouraging others to attend all our functions 
deserves special mention and is much appreciated.  
  
It would be very remiss of me if I did not thank all those wonderful members and friends who contributed to my 
special project to provide Christmas Gifts to our Sponsored children. Thanks to each and every one of you good 
folk. I will continue this endeavour if sufficient contributors are prepared to make donations. I am loathe to approach 
members as we seem to be constantly seeking funds for various projects, however, I can assure you that every 
request is for a very deserving cause. To be able to see the looks of happiness on the faces of these children is 
treasured. As donations have been a little less this year, any donation no matter how small will be greatly 
appreciated. 
 
To our Web Master and Good friend Earle Ferdinand Thanks again and the club would be unable to function as 
smoothly without your valued input. 
 
Last but not least, our hard working Secretary who also has the unenviable task of looking after me and keeping me 
in line, a special Thank You. Your efforts are greatly appreciated by the committee and me. 
 
Finally I envisage our club achieving bigger and better things in the future in order that we can fulfil our objectives of 
helping the less Fortunate in Sri Lanka. 
 
In conclusion, once again Thank You and May God Bless you and your families for your generosity and help. 
 
Please keep up the good work. 
 
 



	
	

 

When I was young I wished to become a lawyer and be 
the first Burgher lawyer from Valaichchenai.   The style of 
debate, the types of jokes (double pun) narrated by my 
father’s lawyer friend fascinated me and stirred my 

teenage ambition.  Yet my life’s young journey led me to different paths.  Today I 
am a qualified Urban Planner from Moratuwa University (2012) and working for UN 
Habitat as an Urban Planning Officer.  A few months ago I was also elected 
President of the All Ceylon Young Planners Forum (2014-2015). 
Today I write to share with you my story with the objective of thanking my donors 
and to inspire our young Burghers to take the path of achieving their goals. 
Firstly, my thanks go to Ms Anne Keegal, of the 80 Club in Melbourne, who 
sponsored me during my final year of undergraduate study.  This was a time when 
my Rs15,000 (minimum) per month Colombo living costs was adding up to be a 
burden on my family.  Thus I approached the Burgher Union to see if they could help 
me get sponsorship. This they did through the 80 Club in Melbourne and my sponsor 
also shared in my good times, by so kindly sending me a congratulatory present for 
my graduation. To another generous donor from Australia who wishes to be 
anonymous my grateful thanks for gifting me a brand new laptop which was 
invaluable for my GIS (Geographic Information Systems) subjects and allowed me 
to do my regular Saturday presentations, which was a mandatory undergraduate 
requirement. 
To inspire our young Burghers, let me now share with you my story of my studies in 
the sequence it occurred, with its ups and downs! 
My journey of study started at my local school in Valaichchenai.  When I reached 
Grade 9, due to the war and my family’s financial conditions, the decision was 
taken to board my brother and me at Kalmunai Carmel Fatima College.  Being in 
boarding school meant we had no opportunities for tuition.  It was thus up to us to 
revise what we learnt at class and do whatever homework was set at class 
Everyday there was an allocated time set for us to study, play and pray.  This was a 
structured lifestyle and I learnt to benefit from it. 
Having put in the hard work of revision, doing well at my class tests, and doing the 
past examination papers, added up to the expectation that I would achieve 10 A’s 
at my O/Level exams which I undertook in 2004.   
Returning to boarding/Hostel school in January 2005 was a difficult time for us all as 
it was just after the 2004 December tsunami.  Many of us had lost our relatives and 
friends.  For me it was the loss of 7 of our boarding school friends who were at 
College on the 26th December and around 20 of our relatives from the Dutch Bar.  
My life was thankfully saved, as I left for my holidays on the 24th December.  
I returned to school with a heavy heart to settle into My GCE A/Level studies.  Yet 
when I received my O/Level results I was even sadder for I achieved 5 A’s 4 B’s and 
1 credit.  Whilst to some this would be a good result, for me and my teachers this 
was far from our expectations.  These were very difficult times and what saved me 
were my sports, which the Christian Brothers encouraged.  Yet my studies were 
suffering until I finally took heed of my teachers’ mounting concerns.  
Somewhere in me, I realized I could use the very discipline of my sports and the 
structure of my boarding school life to improve my studies.  I somehow had to return 
to the discipline of revision, as tuition classes continued to be out of my reach.  
Thankfully I found the rhythm to play my sport and in the evening to spend my time 
in revision and homework.   

Continued                   
 
 



 
 
I began to improve and in the final months I was able to go out for A/Level tuition 
classes for Logic and Political Science.  I didn’t need tuition in Geography as there 
were only 3 of us in class and we had a very dedicated Geography teacher.   
Once again there were high expectations for my A/Level results.  I got 3 A’s and 
was ranked 16th in the District.  Yet the expectation was for me to be within the 10 
top scorers.  My score was too low for Law.  I toyed with the idea of repeating my 
A/Levels.  I even applied to the Banks who accepted me.  Yet I declined banking 
feeling bank work was too much of a sedentary job.  
My Geography teacher understanding my situation encouraged me to apply to 
Moratuwa University to undertake the newly offered degree in Urban Planning 
which was part of the Faculty of Architecture.  This I did and was blessed to be 
accepted.   
Being at University, in Colombo and on my own was all a new world to me.  Soon I 
realized my study load meant I had to discipline myself much like I did with my sports 
and studies. It didn’t always work but overall I was disciplined.  I also enjoyed doing 
project work which during my four year undergraduate program included 1) a 
Housing Development Project in Kalmunai, 2) a Regional Development Project 
involving agriculture in Anuradhapura & Polonnaruwa, and 3) a national level 
project involving Sri Lanka’s 103 rivers.  I also earned a place in a University 
consulting project, for Batticaloa and Negombo which addressed Climate 
Resilience Action Plan for Urban Coastal Areas. 
Today, these projects stand me in good stead for I am responsible for coordinating 
with the Urban Development Authority and the Local Authority to design a Disaster 
Preparedness Plan and Urban Development Plan for Mullaithivu city.  These projects 
also let me visit Germany and co-present a paper at the 2013 Global Resilient Cities 
Conference.  Who would have thought a boy from Valaichchenai would have 
taken this path! 
The path we walk is helped by others - and to the Burgher Union and my donors, I 
offer my thanks as I do to my family, teachers and friends.  To the younger 
generation and to their parents I hope that my story serves to inspire you.  
 
I am proud to be the first Burgher “Urban Planner” of Sri Lanka. 
 

  (BSc Hons in Town Planning) 
 

 

Krishan with his parents. 



	
	
	

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
MID YEAR LUNCHEON 

 
We are regular attendees at the 80 Club lunches and this year 
was no exception; in fact we would not dream of missing a great 
lunch at The Grand. 
As usual, it lived up to expectations; in fact it did more than 
that - the lunch surpassed them.  This was the consensus of the 
large group who attended with us. 
The meal was really excellent and Victor and his sons 
introduced some new dishes which we had not tasted before. 

The spread of dishes before us, as we queued up to serve ourselves, was truly a banquet 
of the highest standard. Apart from the food itself, the orderly way the guests lined up 
and served themselves in what we considered record time was a feature in itself. The 
music in the background also provided another avenue for the impatient diners to 
otherwise amuse themselves and work up an appetite! 
To those who missed the occasion - our commiserations & make sure you attend the next 
one at the Grand ! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Michelle de Kretser is an Australian novelist who was born in Sri Lanka (then Ceylon) 
and moved to Australia in 1972.  Michelle was educated at Methodist College, Colombo.  
Also, she went to school in Melbourne and later to the Melbourne University and then to 
the Sorbonne in Paris. 
 
Her first novel THE ROSE GROWER WAS PUBLISHED IN 1999.  Her second novel THE 
HAMILTON CASE was published in 2003.  It won the Tasmania Pacific Prize, the Encore 
Award (UK) and the Commonwealth Writers Prize (Southeast Asia and Pacific.) 
Michelle’s third novel THE LOST DOG was published in 2007.  It was one of 13 books on 
the long list for the 2008 Man Booker Prize for Fiction.  It won the 2008 New South 
Wales Premier’s Literary Award – The Christina Stead Prize for Fiction and, in the same 
year, it won the Book of the Year Award known as the BOTYA. 
 
Her fourth novel QUESTIONS OF TRAVEL won the 2013 Miles Franklin Award. The Miles 
Franklin Award is an annual literary prize awarded to “a novel which is of the highest 
literary merit and presents Australian life in any of its phases.” 
 
Michelle is the daughter of Puisne Justice, Oswald Leslie de Kretser Jnr. and Sonia 
(Peggy) Marshall and granddaughter of Justice Oswald Leslie de Kretser Snr. CMG 
(Companion of the Order of St. Michael & St. George) and Ruby Irene Leah Thomasz. 
 
Thank you, Heather Claasz. 



 

ASLEEP IN GOD’S CARE 

BARTHOLOMEUSZ -  Ronald Dodwell.   Born into eternal 
life on 21.06.2013.  Husband of the late Therese 
Bartholomeusz. Father of Cheryl, Aloma, Raymond, Melany, 
Marina and Joseph.  Grandfather and father-in-law.  Brother 
of Phyllis and Therese and the late Doris and Hazel.  Aged 89. 

HARRIS - John Robert.  Passed away on July 12, 2013.  Father 
of Leah and Melissa.  Pop to Makayla and Brooke.  Son of 
Frances and Trevor (dec. ) and stepson of Randolph. 
grandson of Maureen and Eric (dec. ).  Brother of Fran, Troy, 
Shane and Adam.  Stepbrother of Chris and Kathy.  Uncle of 
Jay, Tarsh, Neish, Zav, Sammi, Adam, Jake, Charlie, Tommy, 
Maddi and Zac.   Nephew of Tanya.  Rest peacefully in the 
arms of Jesus until we all meet again. 

CASPERSZ - Clarice Thelma. 04.10.1923 - 18.07.2013.  Wife of Stanmore.  Mother to Melody and Ian, 
Fleur and Peter.  Grandmother to Chantal, Tamara, Julian, Cassandra, Candice and Brandon.  Forever in 
our hearts. 
  
SCHRADER - Ronald Anton. Passed away on July 20, 2013.  Husband of Merlyn. Father, grandfather 
and great grandfather. Rest in Peace.  
 
ZIEGELAAR – Elmo. Passed away on July 20, 2013. Husband of Joan.  Father of Pam and Michael.  
Father-in-law of Maria. Grandfather of Adele, Mark and Danielle. Brother of Ramsay, Yvonne, Malcolm, 
Ursula and Cynthia (dec. ). Brother-in-law of Victorine, Elmo Bocks (dec. ), Jean, Kevin Kennedy (dec. ) 
and Dr. Robin Rodrigo (dec. ).  At peace in God's care.  
 
JANSZ - Neville J. L.  Passed away on Aug. 5, 2013.  Aged 95 years.  Husband of Myrtle (dec. ).  Father 
and father-in-law of Melanie and Tony Rankine, Rodney and Pamela Jansz.  Grandfather of Michele and 
Stephen. Great grandfather of Arjuna, Isaac, Audrey and Felix.  
 
MAARTENSZ -  Trevor Mauritsz.  Passed away on Aug. 31, 2013.  Aged 82 years.  Husband of Maureen;  
father of Sharon, John and Darren.  Poppy to Stephanie, Taylah, Isaac and Leila.  Father-in-law to Craig 
and Jackie.  Brother of Vivian, Yvette, Ivor and Pamela (together with Yvonne, Lloyd, Lester, Gladwyn, 
Derrick and Aubrey all deceased).  Rest in Peace. 
 
FERNANDO -  Sweeney.  Beloved mother and grandmother. You touched us with every action and 
word.  Our lives are richer for having you in them.  It is a privilege calling you family. You are missed, but 
we go on secure in the knowledge you will always be in our hearts. All our love, now and forever. Ella, 
Mark, Jack, Victoria and Rhyan – 
 

 

 

 

  

OUR GRATEFUL THANKS 
There have been many instances where bereaved families have requested 
mourners to make donations to the Eighty Club in lieu of floral tributes.  It is very 
touching that, in the midst of their sadness and bewilderment, individuals and 
families think of the less fortunate persons back in Sri Lanka and decide to help 
them rather that have mourners spend money on flowers that will wither and die 
with no benefit to anyone.  We, in the Eighty Club, thank all such families from 
the bottom of our hearts for your thoughtfulness.   May God Bless you ALL and 
help you to bear and accept your loss and may your loved one Rest In Peace.  
Editor. 
  



 

MANY HAPPY RETURNS TO: 
 

Aureliya Edwards : Deanna Van Cuylenberg :Audrey Ferdinands 

Henry Brohier : Lyn and Irene Isaaks  :  Lorna Vanderzeil  :  

Maureen Alles  :  Noeline Mortimer  :  Marguerite LaBrooy  :  

Hazel Carron  :  Brian and Electra Drieberg  :  Gwen Boustead  : 

Melanie Rauff  :  Maureen Sincock  (81st)  :  Doreen Gauder  :  

Ron and Rita Raymond (81st) : Terence Vanderlaan. 

 

 

 
WARM AND SINCERE ANNIVERSARY 
GREETINGS TO: 
 
Lyn and Irene Isaaks on their 43rd Anniversary 

Theo and Marie Rabot on their 52nd Anniversary 

Ron and Rita Raymond on their 57th Anniversary 

Aureliya and Robin Edwards on their 50th Anniversaty 

 
 

 

 
 
 
                      
                       WELL, OUR TADPOLE DAYS ARE OVER 
                       FEELING OLDER, TIRED AND BROKE. 
                       CAN’T HOP AS HIGH, CAN’T CATCH NO FLY 
                       BUT, AT LEAST, WE HAV’NT CROAKED !     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Irishman Paddy was coming through the customs at the airport carrying a large bottle. 
"What have you there?" asked a suspicious customs officer. 
"Tis Lourdes holy water.  I am bringing it home with me", said Paddy. 
The officer took the bottle and tried some. " Why it's Irish whiskey." he spluttered. 
"Lord bless me." said Paddy, "another bloomin`miracle." 

 

MY FACE IN THE MIRROR 
IS NOT WRINKLED OR DRAWN. 

MY HOUSE IS NOT DIRTY, 
THE COBWEBS ARE GONE. 

MY GARDEN LOOKS LOVELY 
AND SO DOES MY LAWN. 
I THINK I MIGHT NEVER 

PUT MY GLASSES BACK ON ! 
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HOW YOUR MONEY IS SPENT BY Darryl Isaaks 
 

All Beneficiaries were given an additional bonus of Rs.2000 each with their Benefit 

payment for the third quarter recently.  Needless to say, they were overjoyed.  Thank you 

for your generosity which made this payment possible.  Also, five new Welfare Beneficiaries 

were added to our existing list bring the total up to 215. The selected were: Martal de Hoedt; 

Rita Lobendhan; Elin Spencer; Maurice LaBrooy – Thelma Ford. 

 

WBs, Therese LaBrooy, Florence Rooff , Aelian Ruston and Mary Van Dort passed away 

and were replaced by Flora Rooff, Edith Simms, Letitia Paryse and Rebecca Gay. 

I have collected some used spectacles and airmailed two boxes to the DBU for distribution to 

any of the WBs who have some use for them.  Thanks to the donors. Please, NO MORE!         

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

  

The Operation Angel Award is a part of the National Awards Program which recognises the unsung 
heroes of the kidney sector – the carers, the patients, doctors and nurses who work tirelessly to support 
those with kidney disease and to increase awareness of the need to reduce the burden of kidney 
disease. 

Announcements for the 2013 Angel presentations have been progressively throughout June and July. 
Award presentations have been held in Queensland, New South Wales, Victoria, South Australia & 
Northern Territory,West Australia, with ACT to be held in the near future. 

 
Mechelle Seneviratne (Monash Medical Centre): Mechelle’s kind-hearted approach to her renal 
nursing has been noted by many.  Her expertise in dialysis treatment allows for professionalism in the 
toughest of circumstances – when patients are faced with the reality of beginning dialysis treatment. 
 

 



                        

                   

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
      

 
 

 

 

 

 

                    
 
 
 

                                            

       
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

                 

 

Antoinette DANIEL of Noble Park North, Vic 
Terence VanderLaan of Dandenong, Vic 

Jennifer & Mark ROBINS of Endeavour Hills, Vic 
Roy FOENANDER of Traralgon, Vic 
Virginia de VOS of Korumburra, Vic 
Ruby de SILVA of Noble Park, Vic 
Ron COLLETTE of Craigieburn, Vic 

Michelle & Stuart PITCHER of Mount Eliza, Vic 
Lorraine DURANT of Wheelers Hill, Vic 

Kym & Pierre PRENTICE of Fitzroy North, Vic 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

REMEMBER 
 

 

ON SATURDAY, DECEMBER 14, 2013 
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The following payments have been received by the Club BUT have not been allocated 
to any members since no details have been given regarding the senders.  THIS 
HAPPENS WHEN SOMEONE WALKS INTO A BANK AND MAKES A CASH TRANSFER 
OVER THE COUNTER. 

2nd July – Merrill De K   $30.00 
3rd July – First Option CU  $30.00 

5th July – Deposit $30.00 
15th July – From CC $30.00 
24th July – Deposit $50.00 

26th July – From CBA $30.00 
If you think that you have made one or more of the above transfers, please ring 
Treasurer, Tony Scarnivel, on 9763 0085 without delay and let him know. 
Thank you. 

 


